
PC Meeting 16th March 2023. 

Item 16. Report from the Mill Hill, 3 Cocked Hat and Allotments Working Group 

MILL HILL 

Cllr Groom has installed the “traffic warning” sign using one of the posts from the signs 

removed last year. The dangerous tree has been felled by Eastwood Tree Services. 

3 COCKED HAT (3CH) 

The Working Group wish to thank Cllrs John Whitehead and Tim Passmore for funds from 

their Locality Budget to purchase the litter bin and signs. Cllr Soanes has the signs and bin 

and will be arranging a working group to install them on the 3 Cocked Hat. The bin and signs 

will be put on the posts removed from Broom Hill and Mill Hill last year. MSDC will empty 

the litter bin weekly. 

As the SWT survey advised that the grass on the 3CH should be cut and raked off every 3 

years, it will not need a cut until September 2024. 

ALLOTMENTS 

The Working Group wish to thank Ian Jefferies for again cutting the hedges and grass around 

the allotments.  

NATURAL HISTORY TRAIL (NHT) 

This collaborative community project involving the PC, Gardemau Trust, PCC, Day 

Foundation and The Coddenham Centre to renew the NHT signs is approaching the final 

stages.  Funding has been secured from SCC Cllr Matthew Hicks Locality Budget and the 

Gardemau Trust. John Woodcock has generously contributed the artwork. It is hoped that 

the new signs will be in place by May. 

 

Jane Soanes 

 

 


